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(Public and Press excluded by virtue of paragraph 1)

The Head of Environmental Services (Mr Tickner) submitted report CS.34/09 providing details of the Waste Services Efficiency Review.  

Mr Tickner reminded Members that as part of the agreement to fund the replacement of the existing refuse vehicle fleet it was agreed that an external independent review should be commissioned to review the efficiency of the Council's existing waste operations.

He informed Members that the works had been undertaken by a specialist APSE consultant and a copy of the detailed report had been circulated.

Mr Tickner responded to Members question regarding the Bulky Waste Task and Finish Group, the trade waste contract and the recycling contract.

RESOLVED – 1) That the Head of Environmental Services and his team be thanked for their excellent work in ensuring such a high rate of recycling was maintained;

2)  That the Committee supports the recommendations agreed by Executive on 5 May 2009.







